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Quick response and fire sprinklers minimize damage at Campbell River Golf & Country Club 
  
The Campbell River Fire Department responded to fire alarms ringing at the Campbell River 
Golf & Country Club at 11:45 p.m. Thursday. 
 
"The fire crew encountered smoke in the lobby and quickly worked to extinguish the fire in the 
kitchen area," says fire chief Ian Baikie. "Thankfully, the fire hadn't had a chance to take off 
because two of the building's automatic sprinklers were actively applying water in this part of the 
building."  
 
Fire damage was confined to a portion of the kitchen and the wall separating the kitchen and the 
adjoining dining room.  
 
"The building owner intends to re-open the restaurant in the near future," Baikie adds. 
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